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To the general public and donors that give to The Believers Worship Center, Inc. (TBWC), I 

would like to inform you that our church organization has been falsely accused by the Prince 

George’s County Government Office of Audits and Investigations for misusing funds 

pertaining to a $8,500 grant.   The grant in question was never applied for or used by The 

Believers Worship Center, Inc.   However, See the other Side, Inc., which is a separate 

organization, received the $8,500 grant for its Outreach program.  What may have been a 

point of confusion for the County is the fact that the Director of See The Other Side, Inc. is a 

member of TBWC and the grant was used to serve his work with the Prince George’s County 

Prison Reform System.  The County records indicated that the funds for this particular grant 

were “misused” by TBWC from 2009 – 2010.  While in fact, TBWC has never completed 

any forms or documentation with The Prince George’s County Council for a grant of this 

amount ($8,500).   

 

The Prince George’s County Office of Audits and Investigations requested an audit with 

TBWC.  We complied with the audit and submitted every requested document to them.  

Their audit found no evidence that TBWC signed off on any document requesting a grant or 

that TBWC used the grant.  In fact, as the senior Pastor of TBWC, my signature would be 

required on any grant request or documents associated with a grant request.  There are no 

such documents in their records.   

 

I conclude by saying that TBWC has disputed this claim and has asked the County to remove 

this false claim against The Believers Worship Center, Inc. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

 
Bishop Larry H. Jordan, Sr., D.D.  

Senior Pastor 

 


